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Comparisons of recent weed science papers and those from 10 or even 20 years ago 
indicate that we have not progressed very far.  Although our work is technically 
excellent, we are still asking the same questions, using mostly the same, 
phenomenological, approaches.  Few studies pose hypotheses or have objectives of 
generating understanding.  It is argued that understanding, and therefore advancement 
in weed science, will come more rapidly from process-driven research, making use of 
the knowledge already generated from previous studies.  Examples to support this 
view are presented from research on weed-crop competition, in particular on 
competitive crop cultivars, and on spatial pattern in weed populations. 
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